
Capitola City Council 

 

Agenda Report 

Meeting: August 22, 2024 

From: Public Works Department  

Subject: Stockton Bridge Repair Project Completion 
 
 

Recommended Action: 1) Accept as complete the Stockton Bridge Repair Project constructed by 
Anderson Pacific Engineering Construction, Inc.; 2) authorize the City Clerk to file and record a Notice 
of Completion; and 3) authorize the release of the contract retention of $14,610 as prescribed in the 
contract. 

Background: On November 21, 2023, the City Council approved the plans, specifications, and 
construction estimate for the Stockon Bridge Repair Project and authorized advertising for construction 
bids with an approved budget of $355,000. Following this approval, the project was advertised, and bids 
were received on December 5, 2023. The lowest responsive bid received was from Anderson Pacific 
Engineering Construction, Inc. in the amount of $300,300. 

On December 20, 2023, the City Manager approved a construction contract for the Stockon Bridge Repair 
Project with Anderson Pacific Engineering Construction, Inc. in the amount of $300,300. 

Construction of the project began in May 2023 and was completed in September 2023. Staff has 
inspected the improvements and has determined that the work has been completed in accordance with 
the approved plans and specifications.  

Fiscal Impact: Funding for the project was allocated through the Federal Emergency Relief (ER) 
Emergency Opening (EO) program, a collaboration between the Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) 
and Caltrans Local Assistance (Caltrans LA). The engineering and permitting costs amounted to $78,000. 
The final project cost was $380,000, which is fully reimbursed through the FHWA Emergency Relief EO 
Program. 

Attachments: 

1. Notice of Completion  

 

Report Prepared By: Kailash Mozumder, Public Works Project Manager 

Reviewed By: Jessica Kahn, Public Works Director; Julia Gautho, City Clerk 

Approved By: Jamie Goldstein, City Manager 

 


